

December 23, 2024

Via First Class Mail and Email (karen.shelton@vdh.virginia.gov)

Karen Shelton, MD, MPH
State Health Commissioner
Virginia Department of Health
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor
Richmond, VA 23219

Re: Letter of Intent - Chesapeake Regional Medical Center

Chesapeake, Virginia (Planning District 20)

Addition of One Operating Room

Dear Dr. Shelton:

Pursuant to 12VAC5-220-180, Chesapeake Hospital Authority dba Chesapeake Regional Medical Center ("CRMC") intends to file an application for Certificate of Public Need approval to add one (1) general purpose operating room. It is to be located at CRMC in the City of Chesapeake, Planning District 20.

Please transmit all application forms and correspondence regarding this application to Lauren White at the following address:

Lauren White, Director of Planning and Performance Analytics Chesapeake Regional Medical Center 736 Battlefield Boulevard, North Chesapeake, VA 23320 Lauren. White@chesapeakeregional.com

Should you have any questions, please call 757-312-6501.

Sincerelyz

Reese Jackson

President & CEO

cc: Mr. Erik Bodin, III, Director, Division of COPN (erik.bodin@vdh.virginia.gov)

Division of Certificate of Public Need (COPN@vdh.virginia.gov)